AMES meeting – April 15, 2013 – 12:00 p.m.
Present: Jack Nolte, Chris Cunniff, Todd Vanderah, Sean Elliott, Paul Gordon, John Bloom, Kevin Moynahan, Nafees Ahmad (many members were unable to attend due to emergency Student Progress meeting)
1. Announcements
a. AMES travel grants to attend WGEA in Irvine, CA were awarded to:
i. Hannes Prescher
ii. Paul St. John
iii. Herman Gordon
b. There were many last minute cancellations to attend today’s meeting due to an emergency Student Progress committee meeting
2. Agenda Items:
a. AMES Journal Club Taskforce update – Amy is out ill today. This will be postponed to next meeting
b. Podcast vs. in-person student attendance research: this item was discussed in detail. Todd has been working on this along with Kevin. Celia is working on getting IRB approval for this and other med student research. Kevin reports that all med schools are asking the same questions. This is clearly an opportunity to publish some ‘cutting edge’ education research.  A tentative plan and Action Items:
i. Celia will work on IRB approval
ii. Although all AMES members are interested, Kevin, Todd and Celia will take the lead on this project.
iii. The lead investigators will draft a research protocol for presentation at an AMES meeting to ensure we are set to ask all the important questions.
1. It is anticipated that we will question students at the end of each block to indicate how often they attend lecture and use Podcasts.
2. This data, along with other student demographic data (age, etc) will be analyzed to see if there is any relation with the competencies scored by students.
3. Student focus groups will be convened to try to understand how students use podcasts and why they come or don’t come to class.
4. We will collect data during all blocks for both year 1 & 2.
c. Ongoing discussion on medical student proposed educational research RFAs: we began discussion; agreed to fund these initiatives, but did not finish discussion in time.
i. Separately we confirmed that we need updates from all AMES funded research projects to present to the Dean through Kevin. These updates or interim progress reports would be every 6 months.
ii. A timeline should be part of all grant applications.
iii. At a next meeting we will discuss funding amounts and timing of grant cycles.
d. [bookmark: _GoBack]At this time, Sean & Paul left the room so that Jack would lead a discussion with the remaining members regarding the AMES’ recommendation to the Dean for the Glaser award.
3. Next meeting will be Monday, May 20 at 12:00 in room 3116

